Shupe, Carla

From: Firearms Bureau <Firearms.Bureau@doj.ca.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 30, 2023 10:23 AM

To: Shupe, Carla

Subject: RE: Concealed Weapons Licenses Reciprocity with Idaho

CAUTION: This email originated outside the State of Idaho network. Verify links and attachments BEFORE you click or open, even

if you recognize and/or trust the sender. Contact your agency service desk with any concerns.

Hellb,
Thank you for reaching out to the Bureau of Firearms.

We confirmed with our CCW unit, California does not honor out-of-state permits.

A new permit can be applied for with the law enforcement agency in the city or county of residence.
Thank you,

California Department of Justice

Bureau of Firearms, Customer Support Center

Phone: (916) 210-2300
E-mail: Firearms.Bureau@doj.ca.gov

From: Shupe, Carla <carla.shupe@isp.idaho.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, June 28, 2023 9:43 AM

To: Firearms Bureau <Firearms.Bureau@doj.ca.gov>
Subject: Concealed Weapons Licenses Reciprocity with Idaho

IEXTERNAL EMAIL: This message was sent from outside DOJ. Please do not click links or open attachments that appear suspicious.

Good morning,

Enclosed please find the attached letter in regards to State Reciprocity between your state and
Idaho. Enclosed in the attachment is a fillable form which you may indicate the extent to which
your state honors either or both of Idaho’s concealed weapons licenses and whether the state
requires a formal reciprocity agreement. Please return this form by email to
carla.shupe@isp.idaho.gov.

Carla Shupe | Administrative Assistant

Office of the Attorney General | Idaho State Police
Email: carla.shupe®@isp.idaho.gov

Phone: 208-884-7353




